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May 31, 2013 
 
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
Re: Municipality of Centre Hastings 

Board File Numbers EB-2013-0216 and EB-2013-0217 
 
In its May 30, 2013 Letter of Direction related to the above-noted proceedings, the Board 
directed Union Gas: 
 

“to immediately arrange for the Notice, headed with the Ontario Government logo and the 
words “Ontario Energy Board”, to be published in one issue of the English-language local 
newspaper having the highest paid circulation, according to the best information available, 
in the Municipality of Centre Hastings. The Notice shall be published no later than 2 weeks 
from the date of this letter” 

 
In discussions today, the municipality informed Union that to reach the majority of residents, 
they suggest publishing the Notice of Application in the Community Press newspaper which 
is a free publication sent to each household.  The municipality indicated that they believe 
that very few people living in Centre Hastings pay to receive the Belleville Intelligencer (the 
closest paid subscription newspaper). 
 
I would appreciate receiving the Board’s directions on whether we should publish the Notice 
in the more broadly distributed free Community Press newspaper, the paid subscription 
Belleville Intelligencer newspaper, or both in order to best inform the citizens of Centre 
Hastings of our applications. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
[Original signed by] 
 
Patrick McMahon 
Manager, Regulatory Research and Records 
pmcmahon@uniongas.com 
(519) 436-5325 
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